
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
The Edison Electric Institute, Illinois Citizens Utility Board, National Consumer Law Center, Natural 
Resources Defense Council, and Sierra Club find:  
 
1. There are now more than 1.3 million plug-in electric vehicles in the United States. Numerous 

independent studies conclude that transportation electrification can provide widespread 
benefits to all utility customers, the environment, and public health; and 
 

2. There is a need for appropriate electric company involvement to accelerate transportation 
electrification and to ensure that it provides benefits to all customers.   The following principles 
should inform an electric company effort in supporting transportation electrification:  

 
§ Transportation electrification should benefit all utility customers, including those in 

communities that are burdened disproportionately by local air pollution from the 
transportation sector and low-income households that spend a disproportionate share of 
their income on vehicle fuel and maintenance.  

§ Transportation electrification should avoid placing financial burdens related to the 
transition to electric vehicles on those who can least afford it;  

§ Costs associated with utility investments designed to support transportation electrification 
should generally be recovered over a timeframe that corresponds to the expected 
realization of future economic benefits from the electrification of the transportation sector; 

§ Electric utilities should track metrics within their control that measure the benefits of 
transportation electrification, such as the following: 

— Success in monitoring, prioritizing, maintaining or improving the affordability of 
electric service for low-income households and in enhancing household energy 
security; 

— Success in increasing access to the use of electricity as a transportation fuel in low-
income and disadvantaged communities; 

— Success in improving the utilization of the grid to put downward pressure on 
electricity rates and translating these improvements into benefits for all customers; 

— Success in using the integration of variable renewable, zero-emission generating 
resources in meeting the growing needs of transportation; and 

§ Utility investments that support transportation electrification should be designed to:  

— Lower household expenditures by increasing access to the use of clean and 
affordable electricity as a transportation fuel, including in low-income and 
disadvantaged communities; 

— Improve local air quality in communities burdened by pollution from the transportation 
sector, including by supporting the electrification of buses, medium and heavy-duty 
trucks, and other vehicles and equipment.  

— Improve the utilization of the electric grid, putting downward pressure on rates to the 
benefit of all customers, including low-income customers and customers in 
disadvantaged communities; and 

— Take advantage of the flexibility and energy storage inherent in electric vehicles to 
facilitate the integration of variable renewable, zero-emission generating resources. 
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